
M E T R O P O L I T A N  P O L I C E  D E P A R T M E N T
W A S H I N G T O N ,  D C

The Department currently offers a reward of up to $25,000 to anyone who provides information 
that leads to the arrest and conviction of the person or persons responsible for any homicide 
committed in the District of Columbia. Your assistance is appreciated by your community.

Up to $25,000 Reward

D E S C R I P T I O N

At approximately 1:15 this morning, Tuesday, January 11, 2005, police were called to the 300 block 
of 53rd Street, NE, for the report of a shooting. Upon arrival they located 29-year-old Quinton T. 

Cook, of the 1500 block of Kenilworth Avenue, NE, suffering from apparent gunshot wounds to 
the head and body. He was taken to the Prince George’s Hospital Center and pronounced dead on 
arrival. A second victim, a 28-year-old male, was located in the 5200 block of Blaine Street, NE, 
suffering from a gunshot wound to the leg. He was taken to an area hospital.

The case is under investigation by members of the Department’s Violent Crimes Branch. Anyone 
with information about this case is asked to call Detective Douglas Carlson at (202) 645-6360 or 
Detective Paul Regan at (202) 645-0472 or the Metropolitan Police Department’s Synchronized 
Operations Command Center (SOCC) at 202 727-9099.
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